

November 5, 2008

Mr. Gary Milby Hardin County Schools 65 W.A. Jenkins Road Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Re: Hardin County Middle School

SCB Project No. 0719

Dear Gary:

Sherman Carter Barnhart will be presenting at the board meeting on Thursday, November 20, at which time we will be reporting on the construction progress of the North Middle School project. Please also distribute to the board members a copy of the attached construction progress meeting minutes, as well as a list of construction items completed within the last 30 days and work anticipated the next 30 days.

SCB will also be seeking approval for Change Order No. 1 from the school board (copy attached).

SCB also suggests that the school board approve the apparent low bid by Alliance Corporation for the North Middle School Turn Lanes pending final approval by the Kentucky Department of Transportation (bid tab form and Alliance bid attached).

If you have any questions or comments about this information, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Myra Vaughn AIA Project Architect

c: Kenny Stanfield